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If prospective attendees require an interpreter or other access accommodation, please contact the 

Edwardsville City Clerk’s office at 618-692-7500 no later than 48 hours prior to the commencement of 

the meeting to arrange the accommodations.   
 

118 Hillsboro Avenue   P.O. Box 407   Edwardsville, Illinois 62025-0407   Tel 618-692-7535    Fax 618-692-7505  

     

PLAN COMMISSION AGENDA 
 

Commission Members 

 

Michael Boline, Chair 

Beth Schlueter, Vice Chair 

Cari Wencewicz, Designated Alt.  

David Gerber 

Mike Pierceall

 

Brian Pepper 

Kent Scheffel 

Kevin West 

Andrea Miracle 

Tim Harr 

 
 

I.         ROLL CALL 

 

II. PUBLIC COMMENT   
 

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 

A. Regular Meeting Minutes – 6-21-21  

 

IV. LAND USE CASES 

 

A.  Case 2021-32 –  Bluff Falls 

            Preliminary Plat 

            Developer:  Crevo Capital 

            Engineer:  TWM 

 

V.        PUD CONCEPTUAL WORKSHOPS 

 

A.   Case 2021-33 – Pfund Construction – A Conceptual Project Workshop for Cottage 

Walk Planned Unit Development (PUD) located at 202 and 210 E Schwarz Street 

(PID: 14-2-15-11-15-404-014 & 14-2-15-11-15-404-015). The proposed PUD is a 

±0.54 acre site that will include 8 single-family dwellings with 18 parking spaces.  

The property is zoned B-1C Downtown Transition District. 

 

Meeting Date: August 16, 2021 

Meeting Time:  7:00 P.M.    

Meeting Location:  City Hall  

                                   118 Hillsboro Avenue 
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If prospective attendees require an interpreter or other access accommodation, please contact the 

Edwardsville City Clerk’s office at 618-692-7500 no later than 48 hours prior to the commencement of 
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118 Hillsboro Avenue   P.O. Box 407   Edwardsville, Illinois 62025-0407   Tel 618-692-7535    Fax 618-692-7505  

B.   Case 2021-34 – Pfund Construction – A Conceptual Project Workshop for Charles 

Cove (aka Park Street at Marine Road) Planned Unit Development (PUD) located at 

7074 Marine Road (PID: 14-2-15-12-04-401-010). The proposed PUD is a ±0.68 

acre site that will include 9 single-family dwellings, four (4) of which have one-car 

attached garages, as well as 12 spaces contained in one parking lot.  The property is 

zoned R-1 Single-Family Residential District.  

 

VI.         PUBLIC HEARINGS 

 

A.  Case 2021-37 – A text amendment adding Section 1248.02.31 to the Zoning       

Code, regulating short-term rentals within the City of Edwardsville. Said text 

amendment also updates definitions related to short-term rentals, located in Section 

1252.02 of the Zoning Code. 

 

   B.    Case 2021- 38 – A text amendment to Section 1244.02.3 adding building height to   

the list of permissible variances.  

 

VII.         OLD BUSINESS    

 

VIII.         NEW BUSINESS   

 

IX.         ADJOURNMENT 
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PLAN COMMISSION 

June 21, 2021 

7:00 PM 

MINUTES 

 

Approved:___________________ 

 

Date:____________________ 

 

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Edwardsville Plan Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. at City Hall located at 118 

Hillsboro Avenue in Edwardsville, Illinois. 

 
 

I. ROLL CALL: 

 Present                Absent 

Mike Boline, Chairman Matt Pfund Beth Schlueter 

Cari Wencewicz, D. Alt. Layne Pfund          Kevin West 

David Gerber Mike Garrett  

Andrea Miracle Jordan Harr (TWM)  

Brian Pepper Jeanie Gleason  

Mike Pierceall Mike Gleason  

Kent Scheffel Justin Zimmerman  

Tim Harr Jim Moseley  

Emily Fultz, Staff Kelly Moseley  

Caleb Miller, Staff Reese Ebert  

Breana Buncher, Staff   

Tammy Kehrer, Staff   

Eric Williams, Staff   

   

 

II. PUBLIC COMMENT:  None 

        

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 

A. Minutes of the regular meeting for May 17, 2021. 

 

MOTION:  Kent Scheffel moved for approval.  SECONDED: David Gerber.   

 

ROLL CALL:  7 Ayes, 0 Nays, 1 Abstain (Harr). 

 

IV. PUD AMENDMENT 

 

A.   Case 2021-25:  Edwardsville Town Center LLC is requesting Amendments to the Planned Unit Development 

(PUD) for Edwardsville Town Center PUD to spilt existing Lot 1 into Lot 1A and Lot 1B, update of building 6 

footprint, and other minor amendments to reflect changes to Building 6.  The subject property is located at the 

southeast quadrant of Rt. 157 and Governors’ Parkway (PID: 14-2-15-15-03-301-016, 14-2-15-15-03-301-017, and 

14-2-15-15-03-301-018). The property is currently zoned B-2 Commercial/Business District and with a PUD 

Overlay. All terms and conditions of the approved PUD will remain in full effect for this property.  
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Breana Buncher gave staff report.  

 

The property size is about 17.54 acres. This area is designated Commercial in the 2010 Comprehensive Plan. 

 

The utilities on the site are City of Edwardsville for sanitary sewer and water and Ameren for electric and gas. 

 

The site is generally flat and is located within a developed commercial subdivision. 

 

With regard to site access, there are two access aisles off  Route 157 and one access aisle off of Governors Parkway.   

 

The proposed amendment is a resubdivision of Lot 1 into Lot 1A & Lot 1B. There will also be an update of the 

building 6 footprint and site plan. In addition, there will be minor amendments to reflect changes to the building 6 

footprint. 

 

Staff Discussion:  

Fire hydrant placement will be shown on construction documents 

 

Active and passive greenspace will change at the southeast corner of the site but still meet the minimum required by 

code 

 

 
 

The original PUD proposed 73 units with 213 parking spaces. There will be 77 units with 173 parking spaces when 

only 154 is required. 

 

Building 6 will be constructed in a similar manner to other buildings within the development; building materials are   

specified in Resolution 340-07-2019 :  

 

   

Building Material Front Back 

EFIS 0 0 

Brick/Masonry 34% - 49% 11% - 26% 

Lap Siding or Metal Siding 0 17% - 23% 

Smooth Arch. Panels w/ Reveals  8% - 23% 5% - 20% 

Architectural Metal Siding 3% - 18% 6% - 21% 

Windows / Doors  23% - 38% 21% - 36% 

Prefinished/Painted Metals/Trim 0% - 11% 0% - 11% 

Prefinished/Painted Spandrel Panel 0 0 
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Staff Recommendation:  

Staff recommends approval of the PUD Amendment. 

 

Mike Boline asked if the first two Trace buildings are full at this time. Mike Garrett responded yes. 

 

David Gerber asked if there should be a cross access easement between the building and garage F and the lot next 

door. He said he doesn’t see anything between the lots on the south side. Mike Garrett responded there is full 

access around the site. 

 

Tim Harr asked if there is any change in the impervious surface. Eric Williams stated there is not.  

 

Mike Boline asked if a cross access easement is required where they’re intending to put a drive or only required 

where there is no street access. Emily Fultz stated there is no street access  for Lot 1B directly to Governors 

Parkway so in order to achieve full circulation around the site, there would need to be an access easement placed 

over Lot 1B.  

  

MOTION: Motion to approve as presented showing access easement on plat going forward  (Gerber), 

seconded (Harr) 

 

VOICE ROLL CALL: 8 Ayes, 0 Nays, 0 Abstain 

 

 

V. PUD DEVELOPMENT PLAN 

 

A.    Case 2021-27:  Pfund Construction – Planned Unit Development – Development Plan for the Pfarm at East Union, 

located at 134 East Union St (PID: 14-2-15-02-17-303-014). The proposed Planned Unit Development (PUD) is a 

±1.81-acre site that will include 14 detached villas, one 8-unit garage, and two parking areas containing 24 parking 

spaces in total.  The property is zoned R-2 Multiple Family Dwelling District. 

 

        The property size for the site is approximately 1.81 acres. In the 2010 Comprehensive Plan, it is designated 

Neighborhood.  

 

       The utilities are City of Edwardsville for sanitary sewer and water and Ameren for electric and gas. The developer 

will also be putting in a private storm water system in the courtyard area. 

 

       The site generally slopes from the northeast to the southwest with Mill Creek running along the southern and 

eastern boundary lines. 

  

       Greenspace: 

Passive & Active greenspace meet the minimum 20% requirement 

 

   

Greenspace Provided Required 

Active 0.23 acres 0.22 acres 

Passive 0.20 acres 0.14 acres 
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Site Access: 

Two 24’ wide access aisles off East Union for two parking lots 

 

Proposal:  

14 dwelling units (7.73 du/acre)  

 

Mixture of owner-occupied and rental units on one lot 

 

One 8-car garage building 

26 uncovered spaces = 34 parking spaces total  

 

Units will be arranged around a centralized courtyard for common use  

 

Units will be ~800 SF footprint with 1,200 SF of living space 

 

 

Variances:  

As part of the PUD approval, the developer is seeking variations on the following items:  

 

More than one principal structure on the lot  

 

10’ minimum setback to East Union 

 

10’ setback between buildings 

 

Public Comment: 

Jeanie Gleason spoke regarding this development. She provided a handout of information. She owns the 

property at 127 E. Union Street, which is across the street from the proposed development. She discussed what 

a pocket neighborhood is. She suggested changes to the plan in order to maintain neighborhood character. 

 

Jim Moseley, resident of the neighborhood, spoke regarding his concerns with this development.  

 

Justin Zimmerman of East Union Street spoke regarding his concerns with this development. He stated the 

traffic along North Main Street is a real issue. Since there is no parking along Union Street, the closest street 

parking is Kansas Street which he said needs to be repaved. He feels the City needs to make sure the 

infrastructure is there to support the development. 

 

Public comment was concluded at this point. 

 

Staff Discussion:  

Building Materials/Design Guidelines  

The design guidelines require the use of durable materials on all visible facades and no more than four 

 types of these materials. 

  

They are proposing two types of painted, engineered wood. 

 

Landscaping/Design Guidelines 

Additional Landscaping around surface parking will be needed – The City requires a minimum of two 

trees within or up to 100 linear feet of parking. Additional landscaping would have to be proposed in 

order to achieve those standards. 

 

Discrepancy between architectural renderings and landscape plan – There was heavily buffered  

landscape between East Union and the villas on the architectural plans but on the landscape plans it 
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did not show that. 

 

Water connections on south side of East Union  

 

Private Storm Sewer will be located underneath the courtyard area 

 

Provides 24 uncovered parking spaces and an 8-unit car garage which is 32 spaces total, exceeding 

the 28 parking spaces required.  

 

Building Envelopes – There will be individual building envelopes for each of the villas. 

 

Variances – There will be more than one structure on the lot. There will be a 10 foot minimum 

setback off of  East Union. They are also asking for a 10 foot setback between buildings. 

 

Staff Recommendation:  

Staff recommends approval of the PUD Development Plan with the following conditions:  

 

An updated landscape plan be provided depicting the required screening previously described and 

clarifying the landscaping near Villas 1-7 

 

Revised narrative and architectural elevation page is provided that describes building materials for 

homes and garage 

 

Andrea Miracle asked if the units were not staggered facing the courtyard, could all of the villas be 15 feet off 

of East Union. 

 

Mike Pierceall asked about the type of siding being used and about how trash collection will be handled. 

 

Matt Pfund stated there will be a dumpster for the entire development. 

 

Mike Boline asked  how far the units would be off the sidewalk if the staggered units would be 10 feet off of 

the right-of-way line. Eric Williams stated villas 1, 3, 5, and 7 should be about 15 feet off  the back of the 

sidewalk. 

 

Mike Boline stated he is fine with the setback. He said this is not located in a neighborhood where the houses 

all match and there is a set setback. 

 

Andrea Miracle asked what the size of the courtyard  is. She asked if the houses could be closer together and 

keep the staggering and still respect the setback off of East Union Street. Matt Pfund said they have increased 

the setbacks from what was originally proposed and pushed back the second row of homes to make the 

courtyard bigger. 

 

Cari Wencewicz stated she does like the staggered layout. With enough landscaping and with the mix of homes 

in the area, she believes the setbacks would not be out of character. 

 

David Gerber asked if there would be a way to reverse the stagger. Matt Pfund said it could be 4 back and 3 

up. 

 

With regard to the traffic issue, Mike Boline said this wouldn’t be thru traffic as it would end on that block. He 

believes people who are looking for a more walkable location would be interested in these. 

 

       Eric Williams said there had been discussion about signalization or a pedestrian crossing at East Union and 

North Main. He said North Main is a state highway and when the City has approached IDOT in the past, they 
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were not interested in any signalization. He also wanted to address the stormwater drainage concerns. He said 

the developer is still finalizing the drainage plan and that they would need to provide the City a detailed 

hydraulic analysis before any permits would be issued. 

 

       Tim Harr asked about a Home Owners Association (HOA). Matt Pfund said it will be 15 individual parcel ID’s 

with an HOA as the common space.   

 

       Kent Scheffel asked if the fire department has looked at the plans yet. Emily Fultz stated they have discussed 

fire hydrant placement and accessibility through the courtyard.  

 

       Mike Boline started discussion of the characteristics of R-2. He thought it could be one lot with multiple 

duplexes. Emily Fultz said it is one building per lot even in R-2. She said you would have to apply for a PUD 

to have more than one building on a lot. 

 

Mike Boline asked if there was any governance in the HOA as to if someone is using the open parking space 

more than others. Matt Pfund stated they would incorporate that into the covenants.  

 

       MOTION: Motion to approve with staff recommendations including switching the staggering of units as 

discussed  (Pierceall), seconded (Wencewicz) 

 

VOICE ROLL CALL: 7 Ayes, 0 Nays, 1 Abstain (Gerber) 

 

 

VI. OLD BUSINESS:  Plan Commission Training – Online training Thursday, July 8 at 6:00 p.m. via zoom. 

 

VII. NEW BUSINESS:  None 

 

VIII. ADJOURNMENT – Motion to adjourn by Mr. Boline. 



Bluff Falls 
Preliminary Plat 

 
Staff Report 

Bluff Falls Preliminary Plat 
Plan Commission Monday, August 16, 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Development name:  Bluff Falls Subdivision 

Location:   The subject property is located on the north side of New Poag Road just 
west of Stadium Drive (PIN 14-1-15-17-00-000-001 & 14-1-15-07-00-000-
014) 
 

Owner/Developer:  Bluff Property LLC /Crevo Capital 

Zoning: The properties are located within unincorporated Madison County and is 
�Ì�}�v�������^���_�����P�Œ�]���µ�o�š�µ�Œ���o��District 
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